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Date of Parish Council Meeting 
 

Tuesday 29 November 2022 

Agenda Item Number 
 

Item 9 (v) 

Author 
 

Theresa Goss 

Title of Report 
 

Parking Issues in Croft Lane 
 

Summary 
 

To discuss the outcomes of the meeting with the County Council Highway 
Officers regarding the parking issues in Croft Lane and at its junction with High 
Street.  
 

Recommendation 
 

To approve the outcomes of the meeting with the County Council Highway 
Officers regarding the parking issues in Croft Lane and at its junction with High 
Street.  
 

Reasons for the 
Recommendation 
 

To address the issues of parking in Croft Lane and at the junction with High 
Street. 

Impact on Budget Unknown at this time. 
 

Risks 
 

None. 
  

Background The Parish Council has received a number of complaints from residents with 
regard to parking issues in this location.  Therefore, a meeting was held with 
Dave Catling (OCC Highways), the Chairman of the Parish Council and Parish 
Councillor Lucy Wells to discuss ways to address these.  
 
There was also a discussion about the village signage, especially on The Green 
and Mr Catling agreed to assist with this matter too. 
 
The following was agreed: 
 
1. Mr Catling to suggest how to improve signage on the traffic island by the 
Green. 
 
2.  Mr Catling to suggest suitable signage at Oak Tree junction and at the 
opposite end of village, to discourage unnecessary vehicle movements through 
village. 
 
3. Removal of 'West Adderbury’ signage because this encourages motorists to 
drive through the village, at both ends of village.  It is preferable to remove all 
of these signs. 
 
4. Mr Catling to supply designs and wording for all business signs replacing with 
OCC approved brown information signage 
 
5. Mr Catling to suggest how to address parking across driveways in Croft Lane 
and in High Street. 
 
6. Parking spaces near the Coffee Shop/Hairdressers/Village Shop to be 
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allocated and time limited during daytime only, which will enable 
residents/customers at the pub to park longer in the evenings. 
 
7. Councillor Wells has consulted with residents and the Clerk will send official 
letter once the Parish Council has considered the proposals.  
 
8. The Parish Council will inform businesses of the proposals once the Parish 
Council has considered them.  
 

Supporting documents; advice, 
reports etc should always be 
attached to the report and 
listed here 

Minutes from Parish Council meeting on 18 October 2022. 
 

 

 


